


Let me add five quick insights that fit with the Cowdell and Caravan reports.

One. Rule out the bridge options. If the tunnel is removed, the Vancouver
Fraser Port Authority will dredge the ship channel two metres deeper after
the Roberts Bank Terminal 2 issue is resolved. The effects will be ecological
disaster plus harm to our dikes, irrigation water, safety and quality of life.

Two. Rule out counterflow. Cowdell says addressing reliability in the off-peak
direction is the primary need for adding capacity to the Crossing. Addressing that
will not increase congestion, but adding a counterflow in the peak direction would.

Three. Add a new tube on each side of the existing tunnel. That’s one tube
each way, enabling the pedestrian/cyclist lanes and possible Steveston-to-17A
lanes to be done right. Most important, it is crucial for safety, especially for
seismic safety equal to bridge seismic safety. The Cowdell report agrees with
my input to Victor Wei on that—an insight I've never seen anywhere else.

Four: Read the Cowdell Report. Skim and slow down for key parts for a
couple of revealing hours. As an example, you'll find (on pages 103-106,
among others) that, in comparison to a new bridge, a new tunnel would cause
less construction congestion delays, have minimal impact on agricultural lands and
less environmental impact, and be better for pedestrians and cyclists.

Fifth, so any bridge die-hards can move on in peace: Notice in the
Recommendations (Pages 118—130), that bridge components would probably have
to be fabricated outside Canada, whereas the tunnel segments would be fabricated
locally. So the tunnel is better for the economy too.

If it’s okay with council and staff, I suggest that staff and council continue to work
with me on the Massey Crossing Project, in my roles with local societies. The City
and community can build on each other’s insights and credibility for results. For
benefits, one plus one may then equal three — or even infinity because it will make
the difference between non-success and success.

A point that came up: Stan Cowdell has used the appropriate “George Massey
Crossing” name, so that is the current name. Coun. Carol Day’s “George Massey
Tunnel Enhancement” or “George Massey Tunnel Renewal” would be a good
name for Richmond to use to frame the project from a Richmond perspective. It is
crucial for Richmond to take action now to establish the best crossing and naming.



























